
 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

       

 

June 10, 2025 

 

Honorable Joanne Cunningham, Chairwoman 

Albany County Legislature 

112 State Street, Room 710 

Albany, New York 12207 

 

Dear Chairwoman Joanne, 

 

I respectfully request the County Legislature’s authorization of an intergovernmental agreement 

between Albany County, the Town of Berne, MVP Health Care and the National Fitness 

Campaign (NFC) that will allow for the installation of a fitness court in Berne Town Park in the 

Town of Berne. The fitness court is a recreational facility that comes fully equipped with various 

exercise equipment that allows for a myriad of workouts. This fitness court would be free and 

open to the public to individuals, while also allowing for organized group sessions. 

 

This agreement would further improve the health and wellness of Albany County and it is truly a 

partnership between all of the various parties involved. As part of the county’s ongoing 

collaboration with MVP Health Care, the cost of the fitness court would be funded through the 

Innovation Fund. Building the concrete foundation of the facility within the Town of Berne 

owned Berne Town Park would be the responsibility of the Albany County Department of Public 

Works, while the National Fitness Campaign (NFC) would utilize their technical skillset to 

install the exercise equipment. 

 

Thank you for your time and consideration. If you should have any questions or concerns, please 

do not hesitate to reach out to me. 

 

Sincerely,  

 

 
Albany County Executive 

 

cc: Hon. Dennis Feeney, Majority Leader 

      Hon. Frank Mauriello, Minority Leader 

      Rebekah Kennedy, Majority Counsel  

      James Curran, Minority Counsel 
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